eninoise-Harvest

A Compassion of Christ World Mission Newsletter P.O. Box 2982 Philadelphia, PA 19141

Summer/Fall 2008

www.compassionofchrist.homestead.com

Hello Partners,

Greetings from Benin! It has been a wonderful summer and a wonderful year. Hope your summer was not too hot. Here in Benin, July and August are the coolest months, believe it or not.





LET GOD ARISE! - God is truly manifesting His glory and presence in the village of Agondoton. Fatay, Daniel and I have begun a Bible study and many of these precious people who are illiterate are still memorizing Scripture and learning basic truths... One week a brother said he wanted to give a testimony. The first Scripture verse was Psalms 119:11. His testimony was that he would always steal some of the papaya when gathering them, but that week when he was about to do so, the Scripture verse came to mind and he didn't. Now you know that's an "Only God!"

We also had a small ceremony to dedicate the foundation, and God has already provided funds to begin mounting the walls of the church/chapel part of the school. Praise Jesus.

Agondoton means "fruit of the water" but the villagers and I have decided to nickname the village Agondo-Dieu ("Fruit of God"°)! God is claiming His territory and this village will bring forth much fruit to the glory of God!

SHALL WE DANCE

I choreographed a dance to CeCe Winan's "Waging War" for the first grade class to dance during the end of year school program.

They were awesome, and we truly did battle with the enemy through praise and dance for the success and advancement of God's plan for the school. Glory Hallelujah!

JOB WELL DONE - As the Bible says, we should not despise small beginnings (Zec.: 4:10), but if we trust in the Lord, "Though thy beginning was small, yet thy latter end should greatly increase" (Job:8:7). This is how I see our first school year.



This year we have met and overcome many challenges by the grace of God. It has truly been a year of beginnings. It has been small in number, in finances, supplies, etc., but it has been a great year already in terms of spiritual and academic results. Of the 20 children in the village that had only 4 months of Kindergarten level education, 11 are ready for first grade.

In the school in Calavi, we had a little boy named Raymond who began the school year in Kindergarten, after only 3 months I moved him to the first grade class. He did exceptionally well and finished the year reading on a second grade reading level. For this I magnify God, and expect even greater things in the years to come.

Join me in the field

The Return: An October Furlough - If anyone can assist me with access to a vehicle or be an escort to get me to the various speaking engagements I will have when I come home, it would be very much appreciated. If anyone can assist with this need or are interested in having me share at your church or group please contact:

Rev. Charles Owens, (Phila/N.J/N.Y) at 856-374-2169 Mrs. Dawn Fulmore (Harrisburg) at 717-657-1272 Esther & Gregory Fuller (Delaware) at 302-430-0789

God Bless you all for the part you play in what God is doing.

Pastors Only Invitation! - Compassion Of
Christ World Mission and Founder Brenda J.
Fuller extends an invitation to Pastors to join
me here in Africa for 12 days of an eye
opening, kingdom building experience of a life
time. June 15th - 26th, 2009. If interested,
email me at
CCWMHaiti@Yahoo.com

The Haitian Review

In the Field: In June, CCWM Haiti received a missions team of eight people from the U.S. Four of the team members came from Pastors Joe and Nancy Linder's Church, Full Gospel Evangelistic in Harrisburg PA. Two of their youths, boys ages 15 & 17 were part of this team and connected well with the students in Haiti. We were also blessed to have a young lady from Pastor Watson's Mt. Calvary COGIC in Camden NJ join the team. Mt. Calvary sent in monies for rice and beans which was used to feed the people during our time of ministry.



Neider Forvilus



Herby Bien Aime



Louis Lucio

Three scholarship were also awarded at this year's graduation ceremony. Mother Blois Miller of Deliverance Evangelistic Church provided the \$300.00 gift that was equally split among the three students for their achievements. The recipients of the scholarship were Neider Forvilus who had the highest science grades, Herby Bien Aime' who archived the highest math scores of any school according to the State scores, and Louis Lucio had the highest score in Bible studies.

Mother Blois Miller formed the scholarship in memory of the late Rev. James Miller who was a past mission director for Deliverance Evangelic Church in Philadelphia. Rev Miller was an anointed preacher, singer and gifted artist who created the first logo for CCWM. Through this scholarship, his legacy to missions will lives on.

Deliverance Evangelic Church Mission Department, under the direction of Rev. Glen Spaulding Pastor, continues to play an active role in the ministry and has committed to send in monthly barrels of food and other supplies to support to mission.

Project Caribbean Christmas Child!!! - Calling all Pastors and churches! Once again, we desire to continue with the Caribbean Christmas Child Outreach to Haiti & the Dominican Republic. Our tentative date for going into Haiti this year is December 1-9 2008. Please join us to making this year another success. The toiletries and toys should be packaged in large zip-lock bags labeled for a boy or girl depending upon the toy inside. If you need further information please contact Mr. Dietrich Johnson (215) 443-2485.

Remember these would need to be shipped in November to arrive in time for Christmas.

In His Service, Brenda